
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

This week’s Stars are: 
 
 
P1 Ciaran C  
P2 Isla M 
P3 Jacob S 
P4 Harry Q 
P5 Jessica B 
P6 Kaiden M 
P7 Brianna S 
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Parent/Teacher Meetings – Early Closure 
 

Parent/Teacher meetings will take place next week.  School will finish 
at 1pm for all pupils on Monday 5th, Tuesday 6th, Thursday 8th and 
Friday 9th February to accommodate these meetings.  These will be 
face to face meetings. 
 

On Wednesday 7th February, school will finish at 11am to enable all 
staff to attend the Primary 7 Confirmation.  There will be no lunches 
or dinners on this day.  
 

 

Primary 7 – Confirmation  
 

The Sacrament of Confirmation will take place on Wednesday 7th February 2024 at 12 noon in St 
MacNissi's Church.  Primary 7 pupils do not attend school on this day.  Pupils, parents and their 
sponsors should arrive at the church no later than 11.45am. 
 
All Primary 7 pupils should be presented in full school uniform for the Sacrament of Confirmation. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Afterschool Clubs 
 

There will be no afterschool clubs next week.  Refunds will be issued for any bookings made.   
 

The afterschool clubs will commence again on Monday 19th February and further details will follow 
next week. 

 
 
 
 

We would like to invite the Primary 7 boys and girls and their 
families to the school assembly hall after the Confirmation service 
for tea/coffee and refreshments. 
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School Uniform Policy 
 

As per our school uniform policy please be reminded of the following: 
 

Jewellery- The only permitted jewellery that may be worn is:  
o One pair of stud earrings  
o A sensible wristwatch (not a smartwatch)  
 

Jewellery is the responsibility of the pupil and not the school. Lost or damaged items will not be 
refunded. 
 

Hair Styles- Hairstyles should be smart and moderate in style. We suggest that long hair is tied up.  
This is to avoid health and safety risks.  
 
Labelling- All pupils’ clothing and footwear must be clearly labelled with their name. Clothing and 
footwear are the responsibility of the pupil and not the school. 

 

Boys Indoor 5’s Football Tournament 
 

Well done to the Primary 7 boys who participated in the Boys Indoor Football Tournament yesterday. 
The boys played brilliantly, showing great manners and sportsmanship throughout.  

 
 
 Schools Hurling Competition 

 

Well done to the Primary 7 girls and boys who participated in the Schools Hurling Competition today. 
We are delighted to be the winners of the cup for the third year in a row! Thank you to Latharna Og 
for organising, to Dominic for all of his help, and to Mayor Alderman Gerardine Mulvenna for 
presenting the boys and girls with their medals and the cup. 

 

 
 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Thank you to everyone who supported the PTA Table Quiz.  A fantastic amount of £352 has been 
raised towards our fundraising for new whiteboards.   
 

 
 

Wear What You Love Day 
 

On Friday 9th February there will be a PTA ‘Wear What You Love Day’ and pupils are welcome to 
come to school in their jeans, sports kits, pajamas, dress up costumes etc whatever they love to wear. 
PTA are asking for a minimum donation of £1 towards our fundraising for the whiteboards.  This can 
be paid in cash or on ParentPay next week. 
 



 
February 2024 
 
Monday 5th February – 1pm finish for Parent/Teacher meetings 
 
Tuesday 6th February – 1pm finish for Parent/Teacher meetings 
 
Wednesday 7th February – 11am finish for all pupils – Primary 7 Confirmation 
 
Wednesday 7th February – Primary 7 – Sacrament of Confirmation, 12 noon in St MacNissi’s Church 
 
Thursday 8th February – 1pm finish for Parent/Teacher meetings 
 
Friday 9th February – 1pm finish for Parent/Teacher meetings 
 
Friday 9th February – PTA Wear What You Love Day – minimum £1 donation  
 
Monday 12th February – Friday 16th February (inclusive) – Half Term Break 
 
Wednesday 21st February – Primary 5 – Visit to Larne Library 
 
Sunday 25th February – School Choir – Peace Proms at the SSE Arena 7pm 
 
Wednesday 28th February – Primary 3 – Sacrament of First Confession at 1.30pm 
 
Wednesday 28th February – Primary 7 – Visit to Larne Library 
 
March 2024 
 
Friday 1st March – Primary 3 – Special Assembly at 1.15pm in the assembly hall 
 
Thursday 7th March – World Book Day – Children welcome to dress up in costume 
 
Wednesday 13th March – Primary 7 Woodhall Trip Information Session at 2.15pm in the assembly hall 
 
Monday 18th March – School Closed – St Patrick’s Day  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Child Protection and Safeguarding 
 
Should you have concerns about your own or another child inside or outside of school, this should be 
reported in the first instance to Mr Oakes (DT) or in his absence Mrs O’Broin (DDT).  
 
If you have immediate concerns outside school time (weekends, holidays, evenings) do not hesitate to 
call the Referral Gateway Team on 0300 1234 333 or 028 9442 4459 or the PSNI Central Referral 
Unit on 028 9025 9299 or 101 Ext 30299. 
 
 
In St. MacNissi’s, we aim to work closely with parents/guardians in supporting all aspects of their child’s 
development and well-being.  Any concerns a parent may have will be taken seriously and dealt with 
in a professional and confidential manner.  Should you have a safeguarding concern, please follow the 
steps below. 
  

I have a concern about my child/a child’s safety 
 

I can speak to the class teacher 
 

If I am still concerned, I can talk to the Designated Teacher for Child Protection  
(Mr Oakes) or the Deputy Designated Teacher for Child Protection (Mrs O’Broin) 

 
If I am still concerned, I can talk/write to the chair of the Board of Governors –  

Mrs I Culleton (who can be contacted c/o the school office) 
 

If I am still concerned, I can contact the NI Public Services Ombudsman  
Tel: 0800 343 424 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Nut Allergies 
 
We have several children in school who suffer from nut and other allergies.  It is important that there 
is strict avoidance to this food group in order to prevent a life-threatening allergic reaction.  
Consequently, we must ask that you do not send nuts or nut products into school (either for healthy 
break or packed lunch).  This includes peanut paste, Nutella, all nuts and cooking oil containing peanut 
oil, as well as foods containing nuts such as cereals and muesli bars. This is particularly relevant now 
that children are eating lunches in their classrooms.  Thank you for your co-operation in this matter. 
 
 
Some people, especially those allergic to peanuts, may have allergic reactions after eating 
lupin or foods containing ingredients from lupin. 
Our school catering team have requested that parents advise if their child has an allergy 
related to this.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



TUESDAY AND FRIDAY DINNERS WILL BE SWAPPED THIS WEEK AS  
FRIDAY IS NATIONAL PIZZA DAY!  (NEW MENU COMING AFTER HALF TERM) 



 

 
 



 
 
 



 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 


